Town of Haw River
Town Council Meeting

Monday, April 7, 2008
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, April 7, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: H. Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Richard Honeycutt and Jamie Joseph.

Council Members Absent: Mayor Buddy Boggs.
Also Present: Manager Earp, Atty. Rob Jennings, Clerk Speicher.

Public Hearing

7:02 The Council held a Public Hearing to hear comments on changes to the Zoning Ordinance concerning outdoor storage and needed definitions to the current zoning Code Chapter 155. There were no comments. Councilman Joseph made a motion to close the hearing at 7:04; motion was seconded by Councilman Lovette. Motion carried 4-0.

Old Business

Final Approval of Zoning Code Amendment concerning Outdoor Storage: 7:04 Councilman Joseph made a motion to approve the Zoning Code Amendment concerning Outdoor Storage. The Ordinance will be effective within the town limits as well as the ETJ. The Ordinance forces the clean-up and screening of outdoor storage facilities. Councilman Lovette seconded. Motion carried 4-0. Manager Earp stated that the Amendment would be codified and would become effective immediately.
Request from Recreation Department to Purchase Equipment: 7:05 The Council considered a request by the Recreation Department to purchase equipment for working the trails. Mr. Dean Miller of Parks and Recreation stated that, upon further exploration of the trails, he believed that a 4x2 would be adequate and would recommend the 2007 Honda 420cc for $4,270.00 from Ace Honda. Councilman Lovette made a motion to approve the purchase of the Honda 4x2. Motion 

carried 4-0. 
New Business
Request from Fire Department to apply for Homeland Security Grant for Vehicle Acquisition: 7:06 Manager Earp presented a request by the Fire Department to apply for a Homeland Security Grant to replace the 1979 pumper truck. The truck has an open cab and old transmission and is in need of replacement. The cost would be $325,000 - $350,000. The Grant would provide 95% of that cost ($308,750 - $332,500), with the town having to provide a match of approximately  $17,250 - $18,000. Congressman Brad Miller serves on the Appropriations Committee and encouraged the Fire Department to file the application. Councilman Lovette thanked those who gave of their time to complete the lengthy grant application.  Councilman Lovette made a motion to apply for the Homeland Security Grant. Motion carried 4-0.
Consideration of Easement Agreements for Civil War Trail Project: 7:10 Manager Earp stated that the Civil War Trail Project is a non-profit corporation. They are requesting an easement to place a Civil War Trail sign at the bridge crossing the Haw River. Assistance with the wording for the sign will be provided by the Haw River Historical Museum. There will be no cost to the Town. Councilman Jeff Fogleman made a motion to grant the easements to the Civil War Trail Project. Motion carried 4-0.
Request from Ervin M Kimrey to discontinue trash pick-up charge and place dumpsters in Kimrey Mobile Home Park: 7:13 Manager Earp presented a request by Mr. Kimrey to discontinue individual garbage service in Kimrey Mobile Home Park in lieu of dumpsters. Mr. Kimrey feels the park would be cleaner. There would be no brush clean-up if garbage is discontinued. Councilman Honeycutt stated his concern about garbage around the dumpsters. Councilman Fogleman stated he felt the town should give the new owner a chance. Councilman Lovette made a motion to table the matter and request information from Mr. Kimrey concerning his carrier contract, up-keep, large items and brush pick-up and location of the dumpsters. Motion carried 4-0.
Request from Logan Crutchfield concerning use of property at Tax Map #10-3-33: 7:21
Manager Earp presented a request from Mr. Crutchfield for re-zoning of property to allow expansion of his salvage yard. The Planning Board recommended against the request due to potential violation of the prohibition of a salvage yard within 200 yards of residential property. Councilman Lovette stated the Council should follow the recommendations of the Planning Board. Councilman Fogleman stated he agreed but reminded the Council that junk cars have to go somewhere. Councilman Joseph made a motion to deny Mr. Crutchfield’s request for rezoning. Motion passed 4-0.
Request by Lang Court property owners to close old Lang Court Road (never built): 7:25 Manager Earp stated that the Planning Board is in favor of the request to close the old Lang Court Road, however the Board recommends a survey and a utility easement. Councilmen Fogleman and Lovette stated they did not feel that the town should pay for the survey. Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to table the request and have Manager Earp discuss the survey and easement with the property owners. Motion passed 4-0.
Managers Update: 7:31 Manager Earp updated the Council on 13 projects. The Council set the Budget presentation/work session for Thursday, May 22. The Budget Public Hearing was set for Monday, June 2.
Open Forum. 
7:47 Mr. Ronald Cobb of 616 Keck Rd. complained to the Board about his neighbor at 620 Keck Rd. who has 22 Dogs. The dogs bark at all hours of the day and night. Manager Earp stated that the matter has been referred to the town attorneys after the resident contacted her attorney in response to a letter from the town. The Council urged Mr. Cobb to call the Police so that they can document complaints and fine the resident after one warning. Mr. Tippett of 628 Keck Rd. stated that the dogs are a nuisance for the entire neighborhood but residents are afraid to complain for fear of retaliation. Police Chief Felts assured the Tippets and Cobbs he was aware of the situation and would work with them to resolve the issue.
Announcements: None.
Adjourn. Jeff Fogleman made a motion to adjourn at 7:58 p.m. Motion carried 4-0.
_________________________________       __________________________________
Mayor                                                               Town Clerk
